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US Magnesium LLC

238 North 2200 West - Salt Lake City, UT 84116-2921

801/532-2043 - 800/262-9624 - FACSIMILE 801/534-1407
RE: Docket number PHMSA-08-0182

US Magnesium LLC is the only US producer of magnesium metal and produces chlorine as a co-product at its Rowley, Utah production facility.  As a major producer of chlorine for sale for chemical production, bleach and water treatment and numerous other applications, safe, cost effective, and efficient transportation of chlorine by rail is critical to our business operation.

We previously testified before the FRA on the importance of safe transportation of chlorine in April 2008 on the NPRM on new rail car design for safety improvements.  At that hearing we supported the FRA actions to improve the safety of chlorine shipments, and we continue to do so.  At that hearing we also spoke to the critical need for regulatory modifications prior to the NPRM, that allowed the industry to continue to purchase and lease chlorine rail cars on an interim basis in order to maintain our business needs while work continues on rail car design issues for the NPRM.

The petition noted in the Federal Register Vol. 73, NO. 42/Wednesday July 23, 2008 fulfills the needs of industry in our opinion, and we strongly support this petition with regard to all its terms relating to chlorine cars, and in particular with respect to the 25 year grandfathering of new cars ordered built to the petitions specifications prior to the issuance of the NPRM.  As proposed, this petition will fulfill a critical need for newer cars in the next few years that are safer for chlorine transportation, and will allow the industry to avoid crippling shortfalls of rail cars over the next few years.

US Magnesium appreciates the opportunity to comment on this petition and would be available for further discussion on this issue if there are any outstanding questions.

Sincerely,

Dr. Howard I. Kaplan

Vice President-Chemicals and By-Products

US Magnesium LLC 

